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November 11, 2020 
 
Dear Piscataway Parents and Guardians, 
 
As we move closer to our anticipated Hybrid Learning Plan on Monday, November 16th, we wanted to 
collect and share all the facts regarding our Covid-19 experiences to this point in the school year. To 
date, we have had 12 staff members test positive for Covid-19 in various schools and departments in our 
district. In every case we have had (and may have in the future) we contacted the Piscataway Township 
Office of Emergency Management (OEM) and the Middlesex County Office of Health Services. We 
conducted the proper contact tracing and required the necessary quarantine time period and continue 
to follow all Middlesex County Office of Health Services recommendations.  
 
Moving into students returning to the buildings, we will continue to communicate the cases in the 
district to the entire school community through email and a Covid-19 Informational Dashboard that will 
be located on our district website. This dashboard will be updated every day. The Covid-19 district case 
location chart to this point is below. We are constantly monitoring the situation as the health and safety 
of our entire school community is our first priority. It is important to note, this situation is very fluid and 
with the increasing State Covid-19 infections the district may need to make decisions on the learning 
model of all or some of our school buildings.   
 
Please contact my office or your child’s principal if you have any questions. 
 

 
Very sincerely. 

 
Dr. Frank Ranelli 


